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WHEN I WAS 17 YEARS old, I traded my 1957 4-door
Chevrolet Belair plus $1,500 cash for a 1963 Split Window.
My mother signed a bank note with me at the local bank
and my monthly payment was $82. As I recall, I paid the
Corvette off in fifteen or sixteen months. Since then, my

wife and I have always owned Corvettes. We purchased

the 1967 Shriner Corvette on February 21, 2004, from Bill

Mock of Bartlesville, Oklahoma and it has become our fa-
vorite Corvette because of its unique history. Besides, it’s

never been restored and it is great condition for an origi-
nal Corvette.

The story of the Shriner Corvettes started in 1956, when
the Omaha Tangier Shrine Corvette Patrol was organized
and the Chevrolet Corvette was chosen as the Official
Car of the Patrol. The Corvette Patrol was recognized as
the official escort and parade unit of the Tangier Shrine
Temple of Omaha, Nebraska. There were eleven original
Corvette Patrol members and the first Shriner Corvettes
were special ordered through the Chevrolet Central Office
Productions Options (COPO) system in 1957 through
Tangier Shrine member Garwood Anderson (owner of the
Anderson Chevrolet dealership in Wahoo, Nebraska). Every
year for the next 25 years a fleet of the newest Corvettes

My Shriner Corvette

were ordered. For several years the Patrol members would

board a train in Omahabound for St. Louis to pick up their
Corvettes at the Assembly Plant until plant delivery was

discontinued. The Corvette Patrol membership varied from

10 to 20 members over the years and the Corvettes were

always convertibles through 1975. The Shriner Corvettes

were ordered as a single fleet of identical models with the

same color exterior, interior, wheels and tires keeping the

parade appearance in mind. The Patrol spent a lot of time

practicing many precision maneuvers and formations,
designed to demonstrate safe driving techniques. They
also performed close order drills, nose-to-tail and fender-
to-fender, with no more than six inches separating the

Corvettes. The Patrol participated in parades and Shriner

events throughout the east and mid west to raise funds for

the operation of Shriners Hospitals for Children.

In August of 1967 the Corvette Patrol members ordered
their fleet of 1968 Shriner Corvettes. The 1967 Corvettes
were sold. My '67 Shriner Corvette came to Oklahoma and re-
mained there until I purchased the car. Bill Mock originally
purchased the car on April 11, 1975, with approximately
36,000 actual miles.
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